## SAFEPATH MEETING January 13, 2022 Zoom

Attendees: Committee: Mary Ann Driscoll, Tom Maher, Dick Spaulding, Emilie Spaulding, Philip Marcus, Nancy Borden, David Borden, Todd Baker, Jane Finn; Public: Nancy Vailas, Mary Pat Gibson

Mary Ann Driscoll called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM.

Ironwood's Detailed Estimate had been forwarded to all committee members. The following decisions were agreed upon:

- for estimate purposes, we will divide this phase into 2 segments Rogers Blvd to Tabbutt and Tabbutt to Beach Hill Road to give us more flexibility.
- to request a non binding estimate from Rye Beach Landscaping separate costs for each section. The estimate will include a 6'path through the woods from Tabbutt to Beach Hill Road, 4' shoulder on the east side of the street and a 2' shoulder on the west side. Tom and Todd will coordinate this estimate.
- a decision on the bridge will be deferred until we have more information regarding wetlands in that area. Todd will speak to Bill Stewart about a wetland survey.
- some of the work will be done by the DPW. Tom will circle back with Dave McGuckin to determine what items the Town will complete.
- Mary Ann will send a copy of the survey that we did last May along with the recommendations from Ironwood and a description of the various segments of town we will be addressing. We will forward our suggestions for a new survey to Mary Ann. The new survey will be organized by sections to make it easier for residents to respond to a particular section.
- Todd is currently working on a survey of the road.
- Mary Ann and Tom walked with Jeff from Ironwood from Pit Lane to the School and from the School to the causeway designate future segments. It was helpful for Jeff to see the traffic patterns, signage, bikers, pedestrians, etc. Tom stated that the work we do will be helpful for the State's 10 year plan to widen the road.

Tom was ask for an update on the TAP grant. There is an old cemetery at the corner of Pit Lane and Wentworth Road. DOT and the TAP manager have hired archeologists to determine if there are any graves under that section of the road.

Mary Ann reported that we have received a large donation for this phase because the donors were very impressed with the phases we have already completed. Philip will clean up the donor list and the fundraising committee will come up with some fundraising directions to run by the entire committee in March.

Our next meeting will be February 10th at 3:30 PM on Zoom.

David made a motion to adjourn. Jane seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM.

Respectively submitted, Jane Finn